Regular Session




              April 1, 2024
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, April 1, 2024, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 4 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     C. Cummings     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy    J. Crowe  
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the March 18, 2024, regular session as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
We received the Mayor’s Court Report for March 24 showing a total of $2,230.00, the Income Tax Comparison 22/23 through March 31, 2024, and the Reconciliation of Bank Statements for month ended March 29, 2024. That is all.
Mr. Williams-Okay

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini- Yes Mr. President, I would just like to report that the finance committee did meet this evening in its ongoing quest to discuss compensation. We learned this evening that there has been no progress as far as the police contracts. We stated previously that we weren’t going to make any raise discussion on, or any compensation decisions until after the contracts were put in place. We are still out the two, the policemen and the sergeant’s police contracts. Knowing this it is difficult to move forward with compensation discussions. I believe at the present time that we will make our compensation discussions ending and we can revisit that when we find out something a little more definite on how the contract negotiations are going. That is the end of my report. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.

Park & Rec-Ms. Cummings- Yes Mr. President, the park committee met on March 28, in council chambers. Present were myself, Mike Kerr and the Mayor. The general discussion regarding the park board wanting to request a grant from ODNR for a Nature Works Grant for a self-contained ADA compliant restroom at Waugh Park. The Niles Mayor in 2022 received a grant for the restrooms from a company called CXT. They are a nationwide company that already has a source able contract and a nationwide state purchase. No bids need to be taken, they are already approved. The mayor spoke to MS Consultants giving them a heads up. The City of Niles provided him the information on these restrooms. The Park & Rec. Board has looked into other companies, but the prices are well over the CXT cost. The mayor spoke to Kevin Lyden regarding a tap in and if more research is needed. The park & Rec. committee is in agreement to apply for the grant with MS Consultants to complete the grant process. The committee knows that they will have to work with the board and the city administration to secure the details and project the budget for 2025 year for the park & Rec. board. That is all on that. Park & Rec. Board had a meeting the same evening at Jones Field to go over the field and see exactly all the work that needs to be done. They are going on to Hillcrest and Waugh to go over everything in there. We still do not have anyone yet for the maintenance position. There was a general discussion as if we do receive the grant for the ADA compliant restrooms, they will be putting up cameras also at Waugh to monitor the park. That is all I have. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you. 
Community & Economic Development- Mr. Hallapy- Yes Mr. President, unfortunately, Hubbard Save A Lot will be closing its doors permanently. Today was their final day of operation from 9 am to 3 pm. That is all.
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
Mr. Williams-Thank you.
Planning & Zoning- Ms. Viele- the Hubbard Planning & Zoning Commission will be meeting Monday, April 8 at 7:00 pm here in city council chambers. There will be an open discussion dealing with the power sport business on N. Main Street. Tomorrow night, I will be attending a joint meeting with Hubbard Twp. comprehensive plan committee to discuss solar farms and the impact on the airport. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.

Utilities- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, we had a work session on 3/26 with AMP Transmission. During this work session, five representatives from AMP Transmission had a power point presentation for us. They had multiple pieces of information in regard to the substation we currently have power grid and preparing Hubbard City for the future in power. That is all I have, thank you.
Mr. Williams-Thank you.
Streets & Sidewalks- Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the street department is still out there cold patching. They started hosing the sidewalks today prepping for street sweep. The street committee is set to meet Monday, April 15, at 5:45 to discuss the 2024 paving projects. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams-Thank you.
Safety- Mr. Mogg- No report Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- Okay

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, just a small one for the cemetery. Stanley Wallace, the sexton at the Hubbard Union Cemetery has asked that any Christmas decorations on grave sites please be removed as soon as possible. They will be removing them within the next few weeks but if you want them, please go get them and remove them as soon as possible. Any questions call Stanley at the cemetery at 534-1633. That is all I have.

Mr. Williams- Thank you.

FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Mogg- Fire District, first and foremost, today was Tabitha Hartzell first full-time day as the first Hubbard Fire Department employee. She is the administrative assistant to the Chief. Congratulations Tabitha. The fire board met on March 26. The full-time employee contract was finished. A lot of you saw on Facebook, we are now advertising bids for employees. We hope to have everybody in place by June 1 and ready to roll. That is all I have. I am sorry, the next meeting is on April 10, at 6 pm at the township building. That is all I have, thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- 
SERVICE DIRECTOR-Mr. Farcas- Thank you Mr. President. 
Mr. Williams- battery dead?

Mr. Farcas- Last week, we received approximately two hundred tons of road salt from the Trumbull County Engineer. They delivered it for free because they were taking it out there to route 7 so, they just stopped here and delivered two hundred tons to us at a rate of $53 a ton. As of lately, we have been working on some meter problems. We are working with people trying to fix the problems. That is it, thank you.
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
Mr. Williams- Thank you.

LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report this evening Mr. President, thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you.
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- No report this evening Mr. President.
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Nothing this evening Mr. President, thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. Any questions or comments on the reports? 
Mr. Williams- I have a few. That AMP Transmission meeting was pretty interesting. As I stated that night, this might be something we want to pursue or look at, but I would caution city council (especially Mr. Kerr, you will probably be handling it) to proceed very carefully. As I have said before, I know this is a different group, but we have never came out on the good end of a deal with AMP since I have been here. They are not here; they are supposed to work for us, but they are not here out of the goodness of their heart. They are going to make something out of this. I discussed it with the mayor last week, I believe it was, it may behoove the city to hire a consultant too who knows what this is all about and works for us. If we are paying them, they work for us hopefully. I don’t know what the rest of you think. I made a suggestion to the mayor who I thought maybe able to help us. You never know. If not, I mean we have had electrical, and I am sure even MS has an electrical side do they not?
Mayor- Yes and there is also that company that is doing the study for us as well. There is plenty of companies and or

Mr. Williams-Right

Mayor- people that would have our best interest at heart. Absolutely!
Mr. Williams- because it was all good until you know, until the very end when they stated that they had to own something here. I think that should have been stated when we all started this. I know you weren’t here Michael. They would want to purchase the framework where our 24kv comes in where the connections for that are at. I don’t know they are supposed to send you paperwork Mark. I don’t know if she did or not.

Mr. M. Villano- I haven’t received anything.

Mr. Williams- I got a couple of samples she gave me. They are in my car. I will give them to you when we get done. She said it is a pretty thick packet of how this all works. This is not something we will get through quickly. I am sure it will take you a while to get through all of this. I believe the mayor said they already sent some stuff that you got to look at. She may have given you the same thing she gave me.

Mayor- I asked, this morning I asked them to send it to me, so they sent the sample agreement and then a sample designation as agent as mentioned. There is a couple of things here I printed off.

Mr. M. Villano- I think that has been changed up, read and marked up.
Mayor-Yeah

Mr. Williams- I think this will be something we will look at. I don’t know. I think that is all I had. Yep, that is all I had. Anyone else have anything?

Mr. Mogg- in regard to that, would it behoove us to contact the city they say they have over by Toledo? Ask them
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Mayor- I checked, I checked three references of AMP T working relationships with either city managers or managers across the state. Everyone has given similar accounts of where it has been very beneficial to their electric distribution system and helped them work through some bigger problems as they have mentioned in that work session. We don’t have a seat at the table, them representing us to have a discussion about either improving our current feed or looking into a different feed, as these three different communities that I reached out to all give similar accounts where they have benefited greatly because of that.

Mr. Williams- Were they in the same situation as us or are they like Niles? It would behoove Niles because that way Niles doesn’t have to have the system to watch everything 24/7 and all that. We don’t have all that.
Mayor- These are smaller communities.
Mr. Williams- Okay

Mayor-Yeah, I had to look up the one because I had never heard of it. They didn’t mention some of the very very specific details but it seems like they were all distribution system smaller 

Mr. Mogg- Did they give you any monetary, this is what it cost the city, and this is what it is costing the residents?

Mayor- So, as far as that was concerned with them, these other communities know. I am sure everything different set up and/or evaluations different. I know for us, them representing us as an agent as they mentioned there is no direct cost to us. It was that if there is a project that moves forward then

Mr. Williams- There is no direct cost to the city but any cost will go into our rate, if I understood that correctly.

Mr. Mogg- If an agreement is reached?

Mayor-Correct and then that higher level transmission, as they mentioned how first energy does all those projects and they project that cost across the transmission spectrum. So
Mr. M. Villano- It is not free is what I gather.

Mr. Mogg-right

Mr. M. Villano- on my discussion with them

Mr. Williams- no

Mr. M. Villano- they do their best to mask it to make you think you are getting it for free.

Mr. Williams-yeah

Mr. M. Villano- they have to spread it out and allocate it.

Mr. Williams- I mean the only I took, the biggest thing I took from this meeting is that at least they are considered a transmission entity so by law, like if they go to them for something for us First Energy has to work with them, not like they do with us and just no we are not doing anything. Not we don’t have any plans but whether they will actually do anything you know. I don’t know if it is going to be beneficial or not but we gotta do something because this 24kv its days are numbered…well, its years are numbered to me. Although we had this all fixed a few years back but then someone didn’t want to spend $200,000 for engineering and it got shot down. I don’t know. We 
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will get their proposal and look at it. I don’t know if we need to bring somebody in to help us with this or if this is something…well, I guess the first thing is get it all to Mark. If it is what you have already seen, utilities might want to sit down with the Mayor, Service Director and Law Director and see where we want to go. That is all I got. Anyone else?
There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, President Williams. First, I want to announce that Safety Director Bancroft has retired from that position after three and a half years. He greatly appreciates the time working with the city and the police department. I also want to touch on The AMP T. I think it was a very informative discussion. We were able to bring the Transmission folks here and have a discussion and they were able to explain things to us about transmission level power and also distribution. You know in terminology that we could understand and be able to ask questions in an open forum in the sense it wasn’t just a zoom meeting. They were in person and able to have some of those interactions. I think that moving forward, if council deems it necessary, and I think it is a good idea to at least have them represent us to find some answers for the future. I think at the basis of that that is a nice option to have to find out what options are available. Rebecca and Caroline Waterline Replacement Project has begun. I want to thank the residents for cooperating during this long construction process. I was down there today for about an hour with the crew working and the inspector. It was good to see there were no issues with the residents. Some of the residents were out in their front yard watching the construction and didn’t have anything bad to say. It has been a nice smooth process so far. Our EV registration form is now available completely online through our website. So, if anyone does go and fill out that form online through our website. we get notified about it. I would also like to remind everybody please sign up for the Nixel updates. About two thousand people have signed up for it but, we need more people to sign up for it. A couple of dates to remember, scrap tire event at the township April 27 from 9 to 12, electronics recycling city hall June 8 from 10 to 1, and the good deeds Trumbull County will be here in city council chambers on the 11th at 6:30. That is all, thank you.
Mr. Williams-you, okay?

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.
Ms. Zambrini-what?

Mr. Williams- I was just checking to see if the mayor was okay.

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
Mr. Williams-I guess I do. At the last meeting, we discussed having our joint meeting with the township and from your email, they will be here at the next meeting.

Clerk- Yes, on the 15th.
Mr. Williams- So, we will have our joint meeting to set the millage for the Hubbard Union Cemetery on April 15th, our next meeting. Tax Day

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
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PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- if there is anyone who wishes to address city council on either of our two agenda items when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your 

name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. Empty house tonight. 
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- of which I have one Ms. Cummings
It was moved by Ms. Cummings with a second by Mr. Kerr that the law director draw up the necessary legislation for a resolution authorizing MS Consultants on behalf of the City of Hubbard to file the Nature Works application with the Ohio Department of Natural Resources. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote Unanimous.

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Resolution 3-24 First Reading

A RESOLUTION BY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OH IN SUPPORT OF RENAMING BRIDGE NUMBER TRU62 0398 ON US ROUTE 62 (NORTH MAIN STREET) AS THE HUBBARD FIRST RESPONDERS BRIDGE

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Resolution 3-24 it will flow to a second reading. 

Resolution 4-24 First Reading

A RESOLUTION BY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OH IN SUPPORT OF RENAMING EAST PARK AVENUE BRIDGE (HUBC O5) ON EAST PARK AVENUE TO BE RENAMED WORLD WAR I AND WORLD WAR II VETERAN’S MEMORIAL BRIDGE.

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Resolution 4-24 it will flow to a second reading. 

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address city council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Mogg- Mr. President, Can I read something. I got a text last week. Can I read this?
Mr. Williams-sure

Mr. Mogg- Thanks. It was from Andrea Stamp at the Hubbard High School. They are going to have their Hubbard Community Service Day on April 29 from nine until noon. Last year, we used volunteers at the Hubbard Union Cemetery and down at the fire station. They are asking if any other locations in the city are looking for kids to come down and work for a few hours (wash windows, wash fire trucks)
Mr. Williams- Cathy’s house

Mr. Mogg- Cathy is all excited.
Ms. Cummings-no

Mr. Mogg-Yeah. So, if anyone has anything get a hold of Andrea Stamp at the Hubbard High School and she will put you on the list. If you have any questions, I can give you her phone number.
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Ms. Cummings- I would like her phone number please.
Mayor- It is already set up at the parks and other places.
Ms. Cummings- oh, is it really.
Mayor- Yeah, from last year.
Ms. Cummings- Oh, well thank you. Oh, that is right. They did do it last year. Okay, yeah because the leaves are all bad and needs taken away from the fences. Thank you.

Mr. Williams- Are they allowed to run weed eaters?

Mayor-inaudible

Mr. Williams-never mind. Okay, is that it?
Mr. Mogg- That is it sir, thank you.

Mr. Williams- Well, if that is it and nobody wants to talk to us, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Ms. Cummings to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

